Minutes

KY Legislative Ethics Commission

November 15, 2022
The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission held its regularly scheduled meeting in room 169, Capitol Annex, and via Zoom video teleconference at 9:30 a.m.
Commissioners Present: Chairman Dave Nicholas, Sheldon Baugh, Ernie Harris, Jr., Tanya Pullin, Gail Russell and Arnold Simpson.
Commissioners Absent:  Anthony Wilhoit.
LEC Staff Present: Mark Brengelman, Donnita Crittenden, Emily Dennis, Laura Hendrix and Lori Smither.
Guests: Thomas Litafik, lobbyist and Gregory Stumbo, attorney for Thomas Litafik. 
Chairman Nicholas called the meeting to order at 9:33 a.m. 

Chairman Nicholas asked for approval of the minutes of the October 11, 2022 meeting. Mr. Simpson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Mr. Harris seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mrs. Hendrix presented the staff report. She stated the budget is on track and in good standing. Mr. Simpson made a motion to accept the financial statement (budget) which was included in the board books. Vice-chair Pullin seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mrs. Hendrix asked the Commission if they had reviewed the draft Annual Report included with their board books and if there were any changes that needed to be made. With no changes mentioned, she informed the Commission the Annual Report would be submitted to the LRC by December 1, 2022.

Mrs. Hendrix informed the Commission the COGEL conference is scheduled for the first week of December. Emily Dennis and Commissioner Gail Russell will be attending the conference and Mrs. Russell will be a presenter on one of the panels.
Mrs. Hendrix reminded the Commission we have a new legislator training coming up on December 14th and the Current Issues Seminar for all sitting legislators on January 4th. The January Commission meeting will also be held immediately following the Current Issues Seminar.

Vice-chair Pullin made a motion to go into executive session to discuss pending complaints before the Commission. Mrs. Russell seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mr. Harris made a motion to come out of executive session. Vice-chair Pullin seconded the motion. All were in favor. Chairman Nicholas stated for the record that all discussions during executive session were limited to confidential complaints, and no final agency action was taken.
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Chairman Nicholas convened the adjudicatory proceeding for complaint 22-LEC-02.  Chairman Nicholas swore in Mr. Litafik to start the proceeding. Mr. Brengelman presented a summary of the complaint against Mr. Litafik. Mr. Litafik and his attorney, Mr. Stumbo, agreed to the proposed written settlement.  Mr. Litafik further waived the preliminary inquiry hearing and evidentiary phase of the adjudicatory hearing, stipulated probable cause as to the charges, and admitted the evidence supports a finding of violations listed in the complaint.  
Mr. Brengelman presented a summary of the proposed penalties - a public reprimand, a $1,000 fine issued against Mr. Litafik, requirement that Mr. Litafik notify all of his current employers of these penalties, revocation of his lobbying status for six (6) months beginning November 15, 2022 through May 15, 2023, filing of amended forms to include any financial transactions by December 1st and termination forms within 5 days for any employer he is registered with, and completion of a two (2) hour training session with Commission staff before January 1, 2023.
Mr. Harris made a motion to approve the written settlement against Thomas Litafik in 22-LEC-02. Mr. Simpson seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Mr. Harris made a motion to go into executive session to discuss pending complaints before the Commission. Vice-chair Pullin seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mr. Harris made a motion to come out of executive session. Mr. Simpson seconded the motion. All were in favor. Chairman Nicholas stated for the record that all discussions during executive session were limited to confidential complaints, and no final agency action was taken.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 13, 2022, at 9:30 a.m. There being no further business, Mr. Harris made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Vice-chair Pullin seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
